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Re-Exams 
It is Annual re-certification time. Each     
household will be receiving letters requesting 
current income for your household.  Attached 
to the income request is a questionnaire that 
your household must complete. Please submit 
all documentation to the office by the deadline 
specified in your letter.  Partial submissions will 

not be  accepted.   
 
Failure to comply with the re-exam process 

will result in lease termination. 
 
Please feel free to contact this office with any    
questions that you may have regarding the            

re-certification process. 
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LEJO is here to help residents get job ready and find work.  They are located at the 629 Harkins 
Street Imagination Station.  They can help with computer training and preparing a RESUME.  Please 
call this office and tell us what your needs might be.  You may need help with something that we 
have not    provided. Let us know what you would like to see provided here in the Authority.  We are 
here to help and serve you and your family.  Please call and take advantage of this great opportunity 
for job training- (706) 629-9183. If for any reason you cannot make contact with LEJO, call us! 
 
LEJO currently has volunteer opportunities available.  If interested, please contact Belen at           
706-625-0658 Monday through Friday from 10:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 

L.E.J.O working for the residents 

Section 3 announcements 

There are currently no job openings with the Calhoun Housing Authority.  As we start new 
projects, our contractors will post an announcement board to list any job openings that they 
may have available.  Please check with  each  development  for possible employment        
opportunities.  We currently have contractors on Neal Street.   As the Calhoun Housing      
Authority may have job opportunities, we hire through 2Work  Staffing. 
 
If you would like to be notified by email regarding any  announcements or job postings        
relating to Section 3, please email me at agasaway@calhounhousingauthority.org  
 
 You may contact LEJO at 706-629-0658 for Current job listings in our area. 
 
If you are looking for work and have not stopped by our office or  visited LEJO, you 
may contact 2work Staffing at (706) 383-8234 or drop by their office at 1114 Red Bud 
Road,  Calhoun, GA 30701  

Free Legal Services Available 
Georgia Legal Services is a non profit group of lawyers that provide access to justice and                
opportunities out of poverty for Georgians with low incomes.   
  
The last Friday of every month from 10:30 a.m. -1:00 p.m. Georgia Legal Services sends a 
lawyer to the LEJO offices in the old Imagination Station Building at 629 Harkins Street to 
make them available to the public in general, but more importantly to you the residents of the 
Calhoun Housing Authority.   
  
If you need any additional information, please contact the LEJO office at 706-625-0658.   
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Dear Housing Authority Residents, 
 
I hope this new year 2011 is the best year yet for each of you! I want to take just a moment and 
remind you of what we have done this past year and what we would like to do moving forward.  
 
For the Children: We have installed three new playground sets. We have also planted new 
trees around some of the playground equipment - in hopes that in just a few short years they 
will provide some shade for the parents and the children. We had many field trips and fun     
activities for the children at the Imagination Station. Miss Ashley, your teacher, is returning to 
College, so we will have the Imagination Station closed temporarily while we come up with new 
ideas for this summer. Please keep checking with us and we will let all of you know when it will 
reopen for the summer.  
 
For the Seniors: We continue to have Ms. Janice Croft Tipps working at the Hillhouse Junc-
tion. Lourdes Bravo and Janice are still cooking breakfast for the senior residents at least twice 
a week. This has been such a great success! They are now talking about possibly taking a few 
residents on short day trips as the funding and time allow. Please keep checking in with Janice 
as we make plans for more activities with the seniors.  
 
For the Adult Residents: As you know we partnered with (LEJO) in August of 2009. LEJO is 
also operating in the Imagination Station and is offering assistance for our residents with      
employment, training and education. We have a computer lab setup at the Station, LEJO can 
help you with basic computer skills, help build a resume and much more. Nancy Taylor with 2 
Work Staffing is also working with LEJO and the Housing Authority to help put you back to work 
or help you change jobs if you are looking for something new. Please stop by and visit the     
ladies at LEJO.  
 
This economic recession that we are all living in continues to affect many of our families. Many 
of you remain unemployed or have had your hours cut. Please do not lose faith and give up. 
There are too many agencies out there that can assist you as long as they see that you are  
trying. We continue to have a very long waiting list and very few apartments - so PLEASE     
follow the rules and do not jeopardize your housing here with this Authority. When you are   
having problems with your rent or utilities-let us know in the office immediately - we will work 
with you before it becomes a major problem.  
 
I want to thank everyone that pitches in and helps us to keep our Authority looking as good as it 
does. There will be continued improvements with our Capital Fund Program. We have little in 
funding so it takes us a little longer to make and see the improvements. Together we are going 
to keep this Authority a great place to come home to each day. Thanks for all your support and 
hard work. Gail Brown, Executive Director  

From the Desk of the Executive Director 



Page 4 The Busy Bee Newsletter 

 



 

Page 5 Calhoun Housing Authority 

KKKKiiiiddddssss    CCCCoooorrrrnnnneeeerrrr    

Page 5 

Jam Filled Heart Cookies 
Ingredients: 
Your Favorite Sugar Cooke Recipe or 1 roll of purchased prepared Sugar Cookie Dough. 
4 teaspoons seedless raspberry jam 
 
Cooking Instructions: 

Prepare the cookie dough according to your recipe, or open the roll of cookie dough. 
On a piece of plastic wrap, roll half the dough into a 6x12-inch rectangle. Spread 2 teaspoons of jam over the 

entire rectangle. From the long side, roll up the dough to the middle of the rectangle. Roll up the other 
long side until it meets the other rolled side.  

Heat oven to 350 degrees F. Cut roll crosswise into 3/8-inch-thick slices. Gently press sides and bottom (the 
opposite side from the rounded tops) to form a heart. Place hearts on cookie sheet about 1 inch apart. 
Chill in refrigerator 10 minutes. Repeat with second half of the dough and jam.  

Bake about 14 minutes, or until the bottom is golden brown. Cool on cookie rack 10 minutes. Move cookies 
from baking sheet to cooling rack to cool completely. 

 
Servings:   12-14 



Calendar of Events 
 

Every 2nd, 3rd & 4th Friday: 
Office closed for lunch. 
 

 

Every Saturday: 
10:00 am-12:00 pm 

Senior Soup Kitchen Deliveries 
 
 

February  7th—8th : 
Exterminators 
 

February 7th  
Late fees applies at 4:00 pm. 

Resident Association Calendar 
 

February 
Senior Luncheon for         
Hillhouse and Golden       

Circle seniors 
 

None this Month 
 

All seniors living in the housing    
authority are invited.   
 

Hillhouse Spice Girls & Porch 
Hound Dawgs Resident         

Associations:  
TBA 

617 Hillhouse Bldg. 

Bring your dues.  
 

Sunshine Family Resident     

Association 
TBA 

681 Pine St. 

Bring your dues.  
Parents MUST accompany all  

children. 

 
 
 

The Hillhouse Junction    
Monday and Thursday  
7:00 a.m. –9:00 a.m. 

A gathering place for the Seniors. 
ALL seniors are invited.          

Come enjoy a great breakfast.   
 

Birthstone:       Flower:   

Resident Reminder 
All income changes must be reported in writing within 10 days. 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  
 

1 
 

2 3 4  5 

6 7 Late Fees 
apply @ 4:00p.m. 
Exterminating 
& Air Filters 

8  
Exterminating 
& Air Filters  

9 
 

10 
 

11  Office 
Closed for 
Lunch 

12 

13 14 
 

15 
 

16 
 

17 18  Office 
Closed for 
Lunch 

19 

20 21  22 
 

23 
 

24 25  Office 
Closed for 
Lunch 

26 

27 28      
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Calhoun Housing Authority Board Meeting Schedule 
 

The Calhoun Housing Authority Board of Commissioners meeting is 
scheduled the 4th Wednesday of each month.  Call to verify that a    

meeting is scheduled and has not been cancelled prior to attending. 

 


